FALL, 2020 CHNSA NEWSLETTER
Greetings from Camel’s Hump Nordic Ski Area as we enter our 41st year!  It’s that time when we take the opportunity to share with you what we’ve been doing this summer/fall to prepare for another fun season of skiing in the foothills and around the Hump.

The local forecast is for a dusting of snow on the upper trails over the next couple of nights.  The trails have been mowed in anticipation and/or swept to make sure they are cleared of blowdowns.  The snow may not be ready to stay, and we may need to do another sweep in the event of powerful fall winds before the snow arrives to stay.
We have allocated a full $13,000 for trail improvements this fall.  The most significant effort is about to begin with long-awaited repairs to the popular Crow’s Foot trail.  We will be rebuilding a bridge, damaged during recent logging, with concrete abutments and sturdy timbers to withstand heavy traffic for the long term, in addition to widening and ditching work and repair of several ragged waterbars. 
Skiers will see further improvements to Hale Woods where we’ve slightly widened and smoothed the trail bed for easier grooming.  Elsewhere, a couple of strategically placed culverts will eliminate persistent water problems.  

Another significant upgrade that skiers will notice is work on Stagecoach Road above the yurt.  We are removing some large rocks that have made for a gnarly surface and tough grooming.  The work will smooth the way up Stagecoach to the Lion’s Ridge intersection, where we will head toward Bear Claw and do some minimal work there to smooth the grade and complete the loop back to the yurt.
If you are familiar with the above-mentioned yurt on Stagecoach Road, you may be surprised to see yet another, more impressive 6-sided structure there this winter.  The owners, Jeff Chapman and Julia Austin, are rushing to complete it in the hopes of having two cozy shelters available for rent to overnight skiers this winter (see VT Huts Association website for bookings).
Skiers up Bear Scat Draw will notice some patches of logging activity in the spruce and a couple of hardwood stands.  The Emerald Ash Borer threat has arrived in the Huntington area, and this logging was designed to harvest the ash before the bugs get it.
At the south end of the trail network, The Sugarbush trail has been altered somewhat due to a landowner insurance issue, so former board member, Chris Norris, has done a great job providing an alternate route to by-pass the closed section of trail with a new rollicking route called “The Cut”, which is marked with professional-grade signage and roughly parallels the old trail.
The Board would like to thank the many volunteers who showed up for several workdays this fall, making the workload light and full of great camaraderie.  We hope it all makes for a great coming ski season.

And, now for the sales pitch…the CHNSA membership form follows.  Our rates remain the same as they have been for several years, and we would greatly appreciate your support, as we still have a number of trail projects on the drawing board for the next couple of years (at least!).  A reminder as well, we are a 501(c)(3) non-profit, so any donations that you care to make are tax deductible and will go 100% to trail improvements and construction.  
All the best for a snowy winter,
Dave Brautigam, President
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